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Members Excused:
N. Akhavan, M. Botwin, C. Egan, S. Fulop, A. Jones, D. Lewis, K. Madhusudan, S. Schlievert, J. Wakabayashi
Members Absent:
C. Caprau, L. Crask, T. Dupont-Morales, M. Gilewicz, K. Lee, D. Lizhu, N. O’Brien, L. Rios, M. Schettler, A. Stratemeyer, R.  Thornton, J. Wang, J. Whiting
A meeting of the Academic Senate was called to order by Chair Ayotte at 4:09pm in the Library Auditorium, Room 2206.
1. Approval of the agenda
MSC to approve the agenda

2. Approval of the minutes of 4/28/14
MSC to approve the minutes

3. Communications and Announcements
A.  General Announcements by President Castro

The search for a new Vice President for University Advancement is nearly over.  All faculty feedback needs to be in his office in a couple of days because the search committee will make a recommendation on Wednesday.
Faculty are encouraged to attend President Castro’s investiture on May 10, 2014, where he will make several major announcements regarding gifts to the university.

B. Due date for final grades
Senator Kensinger (State-wide) asked Interim Provost Hoff about the new due date for final grades this semester.  The new date is May 27th, but grades may well be needed by 10:00am on that day.
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C. Street Intersection Concerns
Daniel Ward (ASI) expressed a concern from students that the intersection of Cedar Avenue and Bulldog Lane is too dangerous, noting a recent collision there.  Students want enhanced safety measures, like a left turn arrow, and are asking the university to push the City of Fresno to install such features.  MSC directing Chair Ayotte to write a letter to the city on behalf of the Academic Senate was approved.

Senator Taylor (Information Systems and Decision Sciences) noted that the intersection of Maple and Keats on the campus grounds is also very dark and dangerous.
4. Installation of new senator.
Jessica Pausewang was installed as a non-voting member of the Academic Senate for the Athletics Department.
5. New Business

There was no new business for the Academic Senate.

6. Presentation of the Fiscal Year 2014-2015 Budget by Cynthia Matson, Vice President for Administrative Services
Presented as a stabilizing budget, and one reflecting President Castro’s commitment to faculty and staff salary equity, which the president says is his top priority for next year.
Many clarifying questions asked about the budget presentation, especially over the CSU’s absorption of retirement / benefits costs.

Vice President Matson asked for faculty feedback on the three potential new areas in the proposed budget regarding “innovation,” “initiatives,” and “infrastructure.”
Senator Kensinger (State-wide) asked about using some of this money for time release connected to the Academic Senate and its committees.

Senator Ram (University-wide) asked about the process of developing these three initiatives and how faculty could have input.  Senator 
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Henson (English) asked about getting more specific information about the three areas.  Vice Chair Holyoke asked how faculty could specifically provide input, to which Vice President Matson suggested emailing her directly at cmatson@csufresno.edu and also noted that decisions regarding these initiatives will be made in late June.
Senator Benavides (State-wide) expressed concern over the emphasis on attracting international students, noting the statewide CSU academic senate is very concerned about this trend and the impact it might be having on serving Californians.  Vice President Matson said that no California students were being turned away to make room for international students.
Senator Alexandrou (Plant Science) asked whether state dollars were being used to retire the debt on the Save Mart Center.  Vice President Matson responded that no state dollars were being used for this, that Auxiliary money is being used for it and revenue from the Campus Pointe project may also be used.
Senator DerMugrdechian (Armenian Studies Program) asked whether the percentage of funding in Level A for Academic Affairs was being reduced.  Vice President Matson said the percentage remained unchanged, though Senator Maldonado (Philosophy) pointed out that funds were being reduced due to a few special spending projects prior to Level A division, which meant that the amount of money going to Academic Affairs had been reduced in the last few years even though the percentage remained the same.
Vice President Matson then asked for senate input on the question of whether the Athletics Department’s state dollar allotment ought to be increased in the Level A division of funds, which is roughly $3 million today out of a roughly $26 million annual budget.
Senator Slagter (Women’s Studies) noted that any increase to Athletics would have to come from somewhere else, so she argued “no” if it meant decreases to the divisions of Academic Affairs or Student Affairs.  She also requested more to be spent on the quality of classroom space.
Senator Kensinger (State-wide) questioned whether the money Athletics already was being fairly distributed by gender.
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Senator Williams (Agricultural Business) and Senator Pausewang (Athletics) reminded senators that Athletics is also 450 students who represent the university and do not have time to work in other jobs for extra money.
Former-senator Blair (University-wide) noted that the decline in state funding for the California State University has been so severe over the last several years that the three year pact proposed by the governor does not even come close to putting us back where we were, so Athletics should not get a greater slice of the pie until Academic Affairs has fully recovered.

Senator Maldonado (Philosophy) asked about the administration asking the University Budget Committee to again review the Level A formula, which apparently is supposed to happen every two years.  Vice President Matson suggested they would consult again with the Budget Committee on Level A when it came time to work on the budget for fiscal year 2015-2016.

Chair Ayotte reminded senators that we have more consultation from the administration than ever before regarding the budget.

This is the last meeting of the Academic Senate for the 2013-2014 academic year.

The Academic Senate adjourned at 5:31pm.
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